Little Snoring Parish Council


[image: image1.jpg]LITTLE SNORING PRE SCHOOL

e —




[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.jpg]LITTLE SNORING PRE SCHOOL

e —














 August / September  2017





�
�
Little Snoring


 Parish Council�
�
Contact details�
�
�
Clerk (editor)


Joanna Otte


01328 822366�
�
�



Councillors�
�
�
Jetta Buck 


01328 878076�
�
�



Stephen Harvey


01328 878257�
�
�



Margaret Kennedy�
�
�



Liz Spanton�
�
�



Andrew Talbot


Vice-chairman�
�
�



Vacancies  x 2�
�
�
vacancy�
�





















Newsletter


If you would like to include an article for publication in the Newsletter, please send your entry to the Editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com� 





Little Snoring Parish Council


Little Manor, Thursford Road


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN


     Tel: 01328 822366


� HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com�





Members of the public are invited to attend the Parish Council meetings. The next meeting is on Mon. 11 Sept 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Community Room  APrish noringpc@ggoglemail.comhower for the NEwsteads ming��������������������������������������������������������������on the Playing Field.











Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or the Parish Council.









































The local organisations presented annual reports to the Annual Parish Meeting in May. Some of the reports are published in the newsletter but all the reports are available to view on the Parish Council website: � HYPERLINK "http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk" �http://littlesnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk�





Little Snoring Parish Council Chairman’s Report Ending April 2017





Over the past year the PC, together with the support of the Clerk, has diligently carried out its responsibilities to the Parish.  The control of the budget is one of the PC’s main responsibilities.  As in previous years the PC has found it necessary to maintain a small contingency fund within the budget to allow for any maintenance items arising due to the removal of financial support provided by the relevant authorities.  In addition to its own insurance cover, the PC continues to fund joint cover for both the Playing Field and Community Room, this being proved to be of financial benefit.   The PC still believes the two facilities are a proven asset to the village.  The provision of a high number of dog refuse bins throughout the village does represent a significant cost to the annual budget, due to high level of maintenance, however the PC believes they are a worthwhile important aid in combating the curse of dog excrement in and around the village.  All the charitable requests received by the PC are considered carefully to ensure they meet the criteria of benefit to the village e.g. Air Ambulance.  





The past year has been relatively quiet in relation to the submission of planning applications, the majority being of a minor nature involving primarily sensitive extensions.  The PC received only one contentious application which was eventually resolved through the appropriate channels.  The PC has continued to adopt a consistent approach to applications submitted, thereby ensuring that they meet the criteria for the village in both need and design and that the appropriate support is provided by the District Councillor.  





Due to the poor standard of service the Parish has received over the past year with the regard to the maintenance and upkeep of the various grass verges and patches throughout the village, the PC decided to take on this task under delegated authority of the County Council.  The PC is optimistic that the current standard provided by the new contractors will be maintained throughout the remainder of the year.  The PC having an excellent working relationship with our current County Councillor through his support, this has enabled us to action promptly any remedial work required to the highway structure throughout the Parish e.g. filling of potholes.  





The recent initiative of installing S.A.M.2 throughout the village has been highly successful in both increasing driver awareness to speed when driving through the village, and providing useful data.  This data is a useful tool providing substantive evidence which can be used to prompt police action.  The PC would like to show it’s appreciation to John Parr for his voluntary contribution in managing the system so effectively.  The PC continues to liaise with the police Safe and Neighbourhood team on all relevant matters within the village.  





The PC was pleased to receive a compensation grant from the Dudgeon Community Fund for the inconvenience caused to the village during the cable laying process throughout the area.  The grant will be used to provide replacement windows and doors to the Community Room which will enhance the appearance and make it more environmentally friendly. 





Regular health and safety checks are carried out regularly by the PC throughout the village, and one of the main issues has been a   considerable amount of mole hills on the playing field.  The control of these by a dedicated pest control agent has been continually thwarted by interference by persons unknown, and with police involvement the problem should be resolved.





Once again, a special thank you to our Parish Clerk, Joanna, who works tirelessly in ensuring the work of the Parish Council is carried out in an efficient and professional manner.  Joanna also carries out numerous voluntary activities on behalf of the village. Ian and Pat Riches and Mary Whayman deserve our thanks for their participation in the Good Neighbours Scheme.  








Little Snoring Pre-School has spaces for 2 – 4 year olds. Funding is available for 3 and 4 year olds and eligible 2 year olds. The Pre-School is registered for the new 30 Hours and Tax-Free Childcare. For more information, to discuss your needs or book a place for your child please contact the manager, Mandy, on 07733144466, email � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpreschool@gmail.com" �littlesnoringpreschool@gmail.com� 


or message us through Facebook:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.facebook.com/Little-Snoring-Pre-school-418085078336515/" �https://www.facebook.com/Little-Snoring-Pre-school-418085078336515/�.


We look forward to hearing from you.





HAPPY HOLIDAYS





Term starts again on Wednesday 6 September.














Crossways Village Shop and Post Office Opening Times


Shop�
�
Post Office�
�
7 am – 5 pm�
Monday�
9 am – 5 pm�
�
7 am – 5 pm�
Tuesday�
9 am – 12.30 pm�
�
7 am – 1 pm�
Wednesday�
9 am – 12.30 pm�
�
7 am – 5 pm�
Thursday�
9 am – 12.30 pm�
�
7 am – 5 pm�
Friday�
Closed�
�
8 am – 1 pm�
Saturday�
Closed �
�
8 am – 10 am�
Sunday�
Closed �
�
Kate and Sophie, the new owners, are interested in changing their opening hours to suit the local community. Please do let them know if you would like different opening times e.g. late night opening.
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St Andrew’s, Little Snoring


FLOWER FESTIVAL 


& Scarecrow Weekend


�


Norfolk Life


Thank you to everyone for all the support for the Flower Festival. We raised over £2,000 for St Andrew’s Church (half of which will go to the Fabric Fund (up-keep of the building) and the other half to the General Fund. The Church looked beautiful decked with bunting and filled with flowers and it was great to see so many people enjoying the weekend.


 





























The Parish Council website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council" ��www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council�  











Good Bye to our long-standing Parish Council Chairman


Ray Verrall has been a member of the Parish Council for many years and served as the Chairman since 2007. We appreciate all that he and Diane have done for the community over the years: taking the initiative in many parish council projects, participating in village events with enthusiasm, supporting and fund-raising for St Andrew’s Church and visiting older residents of the village.  


We wish Ray and Diane all the very best. They will be greatly missed now that they have moved away to be nearer their family.





Message from neighbours:


We would like to take this opportunity to thank Ray and Diane Verrall for all the tireless work they did for the Village community over the last fifteen years. They were kind, caring, generous and knowledgeable, and we feel privileged to have known them as friends and neighbours. We are sure they will enjoy being nearer to their family, and we wish them every happiness in their new home.

















